Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

March 13, 2023
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm  
The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was opened by Village President Timothy C.  Morris by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance at the Meeting:  President, Timothy C. Morris, Trustees:  James Green, Dea Groen, Lisa Noworul, Michael Musso, Bradley Plock and Nicki Shelton; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger. 
Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the Meeting Agenda as presented. This was seconded by Trustee Groen. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
 Trustee Green motioned to accept the February 2023 meeting minutes as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Noworul.  Ayes -6; Nays – 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Green motioned to accept the *Bills/Claims as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Groen.

Ayes – 6; Nays – 0; Motion Carried. 
Trustee Green motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Groen.   Ayes - 6 Nays – 0; Motion Carried.

MAINTENANCE REPORT

The new Jetter will be delivered by the last week in May 2023.

Helm was called to fix air handlers – error on Helm’s part – they should pay for new installation.
OPEN COMMENT - 


Jeremy Ciesiel (Ogle County Highway Dept.) presented an update on the bridge update on the north side of the Village (Main Street and Pond Road).  The contract was awarded to Martin & Co. (Oregon, IL).  The work is planned to commence in May 2023 this should take approximately 3 months to complete.  The bridge will be closed during the upgrade.  The county will place signs for alternate routes into Leaf River.
Ogle County will also lift up the buffalo box (water meter) located at 4 Main Street (Norup) this will help divert any possible flooding.  Resident, Marie Norup asked that the sidewalk be removed.  The board gave Mr. Ciesiel permission to do so since the buffalo box was being raised up.
Ogle County will also remove trees and move the power line at 3 Main Street (Lomax).
RVC - Karen Dietrich, RVC President presented the minutes from the last RVC meeting.  The BMW Motorcycle club is having a swap meet in the Gym on May 6, 2023.  The RVC is also going to resume paying for Moring/Republic for the dumpster at the RVC.  
Discussion Topics –

Trustee Shelton questioned President Morris regarding Cameron McGill presence at the monthly meeting, she believed he was to leave early during meeting day and stay for whole meeting. This was discussed at length.  President Morris will decide if Mr. McGill come to the meeting for a quick report or if more involvement is needed.
Trustee Plock questioned as to when the hydrant fittings would be delivered to the Fire Department.  President Morris instructed Trustee Green to be the liaison for the Village to the Fire Department. The new fittings will be installed as soon as general maintenance (washing & painting) be completed.  This will be completed before the Leaf River Summer Daze Festival on June 2nd.
Next meeting: April 10, 2023, at 7:00 pm in cafeteria of the RVC.
 Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm
 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Village Clerk)
Approved on April 10, 2023
